
 
       Friday 8th July 2022 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

 

Please find attached to the school website the following letters; 

 

 Infants Active and Healthy Week Letter  

 Scavenger Hunt Pack 

 Parent Information Dolce  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Please find the links to the letter pages on our websites  

https://www.shirleyinfantschool.org.uk/page/?title=Letters&pid=72 

https://www.shirleyjuniorschool.org/page/?title=School+Letters&pid=39 

To contact any member of staff, please email  
office@shirleyschools.co.uk  

marked for the attention of the member of staff and your email 

will be forwarded. 

 

mailto:office@shirleyschools.co.uk


 

Dates for your Diary  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shirley Infant School  

 

JULY  
Monday 11th         Year 2 End of year show (9:15 and   
                           14:30) sign up will be required,  
   more info to follow 
Tuesday 12th        Year 2 transition to Year 3 Junior               
                           School - parent coffee morning       
                           9am - Junior Hall 
Thursday 14th       Special Menu Day already               
                           pre-ordered  
Friday 15th           School reports out   
Thursday 21st       Year R Party Come outside Day   
                           9.15am – 2.45pm  
Thursday 21st       Year 1 Bug Ball Party 1pm– 2.45pm    
Thursday 21st       Year 2 End of term party 4-6pm 
Friday 22nd           No hot dinners, only sandwiches to  
                            be provided   
Friday 22nd  School closes at 3.10pm for  
                           Summer Holidays 
 
 
SEPT  
Thursday 1st  INSET DAY—Schools closed to  
                             Pupils 
 
 

Friday 2nd  School re-opens at      
                        8.45am for  Autumn 1 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                           

 

Shirley Junior School 

 

JULY  
Thursday 14th  Share my Learning 8.45am & 3.20pm  
** please note change of date and time**  
Thursday 14th  Year 4 Fashion Show Taunton’s College 
           1.30pm Parents invited  
Thursday 14th       Special Menu Day already pre-ordered    
Friday 15th   PTA Cake Sale  
Friday 15th           School reports out  
Monday 18th  Sports Day - Sports Centre 
Tuesday 19th        Year 6 Evening Performances time TBC  
Wednesday 20th   House Competition Day (Taskmaster) 
Wednesday 20th   Year 6 Evening Performances time TBC     
Friday 22nd          Year 6 Farewell Festival time TBC  
Friday 22nd           No hot dinners, only sandwiches to be        
                            provided   
Friday 22nd  School closes at 3.20pm for Summer  
                           Holidays 
 
 
 
SEPT  
Thursday 1st  INSET DAY—Schools closed to  
                             Pupils 
 
 

Friday 2nd  School re-opens at 8.45am   
                        for Autumn 1 

  

Coming soon  

 

 

 

 
 
 
Year 2 transition to Year 3 Junior School - parent coffee morning 12th July @ 9am—Junior Hall 

Junior whole school picnic Friday 22nd July - info to follow  

 

 

 

 



 
Please read the information carefully as it is important to you and your child/ren going forward.   

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thank you, 
Bree Enemark 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

From September the school will have new caterers preparing your child’s school dinners -     
Dolce.  

We will still have the same lovely staff working in our schools and Dolce are working to ensure a 
smooth transition.   

As part of this change, Dolce has a new system for you to book school dinners for your          
child/ren, called SchoolGrid. While this does mean that you will need to sign up online to enable 
this to happen, the new system has many advantages. This system will allow you to choose and 
pay for meals up to one term in advance with the peace of mind that a meal has been booked. 
Another advantage is if your child has one of the 14 main allergies, you will only be able to       
select foods that do not contain those ingredients. All meals will have the ingredients listed on 
SchoolGrid for parents to view.  

Please find information from Dolce on school website, please read it carefully and return the slip 
to the school office. A paper copy will also be sent home with your child in case you do not have 
printing facilities. School Grid will email sign up and login details to you so that you may start 
using the system and paying online. The school will no longer be involved in collecting dinner 
money as this is now being taken over by Dolce. They have a customer service 
desk customercare@dolce.co.uk or telephone 01942 707709 who will be able to  answer any of 
your questions or concerns.   

 
Please read the information carefully as it is important to you and your child/ren going forward.   

mailto:customercare@dolce.co.uk


Shirley Infants & Juniors  

 

As the weather is now beginning to warm up, please can we remind you to ensure 
children are dressed appropriately; 

 

 Please provide your child with a named sun hat 

 Please apply sun cream before children come to  school 

 Sun cream can be brought into school, but children must be able to apply it themselves 

 Please ensure jumpers are named, as children do like to take them off when it’s hot 

 Children should continue to wear sensible school shoes 

 Please make sure children have a full water bottle for the day 

 Please provide a light weight coat for Year R’s particularly as the weather can change and 
we are still outside a lot! 

Shirley Infant & Junior School Lunches  

Due to circumstances beyond our control we can only offer cheese or ham packed lunch on 
Friday 22nd July.  

There will be no other options available on this day.  

Shirley Infants and Juniors Library Books  
 

Could we please ask that all library books are returned to the school      
library before the end of term.   Many thanks   

Shirley Infants & Juniors Lost property  

 

Can you all please come and check lost property, we have collected lots of un-named items. 

 

        This will be donated to charity by the end of Friday 22nd July.     



KitAid  

Last weekend Shirley Junior School very k indly donated a large quantity of unwant-
ed Football Kit to 'KitAid' Charity. 

The donated kit will be sent out to schools and teams across Africa. 

If your child belongs to a Football Club who may have unneeded kit they could donate, you 
can find the details at : www.https://kitaid.net/' 

REMINDER JUNIORS SPORTS DAY 

On Monday 18th July, Junior Sports Day at the Sports Centre 

All children will need a packed lunch    

 

Year 2 and Year 6 Leavers Photos  

Just a reminder that the deadline for ordering school photos for free delivery to school is      
Sunday 17th July. Photos can still be ordered after with a postage charge delivered home. 

https://kitaid.net/


The Lion King—Year 6 Production  

Tickets will be sold at the end of the day on the playground every day next week apart from 
Thursday when they will be sold in the year 6 corridor during Share My Learning. 

Tickets will be sold for £3 each. 

Ticket sales on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday will be limited to three tickets per Year 6 child 
in order to ensure everybody has an opportunity to see the show if they wish.  

Following these sales, tickets will be unrestricted on Thursday and Friday meaning families can 
purchase more tickets if required.  

 

 



Safeguarding  









FOSIS/PTFA 

JUNIOR CAKE SALE FRIDAY 15 JULY  

 
 
 
 
Cake cakes and more cakes! Bring your pennies to buy lots of fabulous cakes and raise money for our junior school – 50p a 
cake. We’ll be selling in the junior playground after school on Friday 15 July.  
Cake donations (bought or baked, no nuts please) very gratefully received and can be taken to the office on the Friday morn-
ing or brought straight to the stall after school. Please bring your own containers to take cakes home. Thank you! 

 
 
 
THANK YOU… 



And a HUGE thank you to all of our generous sponsors!  

YEAR R INTAKE FOR 2022/23 

 

Do you have a little one who will be joining Shirley Infants Year R                                                                                       
in September this year? Or know someone that does? Please help                                                                                                                                                                               
us spread the word and share the link to our private Facebook group                                                                                             
to help us support parents and carers: 
 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1150736922357432  

DON’T FORGET … 
Our school lottery raises money directly for the Junior School.  Every week there is a guaranteed cash prize for someone 
from the school.  
This prize money goes up the more tickets we sell.  
You are also automatically entered into the national draw where you could win £25,000! The tickets cost just £1 each week.  

Sign up here:  https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/shirley-junior-school 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1150736922357432
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/shirley-junior-school


  

If you are shopping online, please click on these links first. They then donate to the school at NO EXTRA COST TO YOU. 
Amazon = https://smile.amazon.co.uk/  
Infants – choose Friends of Shirley Infant School  
Juniors - choose Shirley Junior School PTA  

 

Online shopping from bread to bathrooms, use Easyfundraising, sign up here: 

Infants – Friends of Shirley Infants – Southampton 

Juniors – Shirley Junior School PTFA – Southampton  

STAY CONNECTED AND GET INVOLVED… 
On Facebook through the private year groups – please remember that these groups are managed by parents and not run 
by the school: 
Infants 

Year 2 Face book group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/172919936937823    
Year 1 Facebook group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/849370902208557 
Year R Facebook group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/774368666506974 

 
Juniors 

Parents of Year 6 Face book group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/1601794303401012  
Parents of Year 5 Face book group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/1716707195249069  
Parents of Year 4 Face book group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/649407131910961  
Parents of Year 3 Face book group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/137311320449399  

 
Through your class reps (see list below) and WhatsApp groups: 
Infants 

Woodpeckers - Gayle Doulton and Jo James 
Badgers - Tracey Ward and Natalie Formstone 
Foxes - Katy Durston and Colette Thorp 
Owls - Lisa Witt and Lisa Longhurst 
Rabbits - Gemma Gore and Kerrie Read 
Moles - Maria Dimech and Tabytha Greenhalgh 
Hedgehogs - Sarah Willcocks and Gill McCann 
Squirrels - Sarah Scott and Hilary Rebecca 
Otters – Zoe Konn and Sarah Whicher 

 
Juniors 
A complete list of class reps for Juniors can be found here  

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/shirleyinfants2/?q=friends%20of%20shirley&cat=cause-autosuggest
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sjsptfa/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/172919936937823
https://www.facebook.com/groups/849370902208557
https://www.facebook.com/groups/774368666506974
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1601794303401012
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1716707195249069
https://www.facebook.com/groups/649407131910961
https://www.facebook.com/groups/137311320449399
https://www.shirleyjuniorschool.org/page/?title=Class+Reps&pid=228


Community Information  

Safe Places – just look for the logo 

Did you know that if you ever feel at risk, witness,                                                                                    
or experience a crime in public, there are safe places                                                                                   
that you can go to for help and refuge across the city?  

 

 

Just look for the Safe Place logo on doors and windows                                                                                           
of lots of Southampton businesses and services.                                                                                         
These Safe Places include council buildings such as the Civic Centre and Gateway One Stop 
Shop, and from this month the Central Local Housing Office. 

These places act as a temporary refuge for anyone who feels unsafe and they are part of                        
Southampton’s Safe Places Network. If you feel unsafe while out and about in public, you can go 
inside anywhere where you see the Safe Places logo and staff will offer you support and help you 
to report a crime. You can also use the Safe Places App to locate your nearest Safe Place. 

Vulnerable people can carry a Safe Places card to contain the names and contact numbers of 
relatives or friends, who can be called for help when they have reached a safe space. 

For more details of the Safe Places network and how to obtain a Safe Places card please check 
online. 

If you work for a business or service that would like to be part of the Safe Places Network, 
please get in touch to find out about how to join. Membership is free of charge, and we will send 
publicity and training materials to help assist staff members when providing support. 

How to report a hate crime 

If you have witnessed or are victim of a hate crime, here is what to do: 

 In an emergency (if the attacker is still present, or you or anyone else is seriously hurt or in 
danger) always dial 999 

In a non-emergency call 101 or report it to Hampshire Constabulary online 
To make an anonymous report visit report-it or phone Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 

Report it to your Local Housing Office 

Report to the Southampton and Hampshire Hate Crime Network using the Love Don’t Hate                    
reporting app. To download the app, visit Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for 
'Southampton Love Don't Hate' 

https://www.southampton.gov.uk/people-places/community-safety/southampton-safe-places-network/
https://www.southampton.gov.uk/people-places/community-safety/southampton-safe-places-network/
https://www.southampton.gov.uk/people-places/community-safety/southampton-safe-places-network/
mailto:safeplace@southampton.gov.uk
https://www.hampshire.police.uk/
https://www.report-it.org.uk/your_police_force
https://www.southampton.gov.uk/housing/your-tenancy/contact-housing-office/
https://spectrumcil.co.uk/news/spectrum-leads-community-wide-partnership-launch-campaign-to-stamp-out-hate-crime-in-southampton/
https://spectrumcil.co.uk/news/spectrum-leads-community-wide-partnership-launch-campaign-to-stamp-out-hate-crime-in-southampton/


With the children off school for six weeks, summer can be a stressful and expensive time for many         
parents. If you’re worried how you will keep your family occupied without spending a fortune, don’t     
worry we have lots of budget friendly ideas for your family to enjoy this summer.  

Summer activities for children eligible for free school meals 

Children who are eligible for free school meals can join in fun, free activities this summer at        
locations across the city – and enjoy a daily hot lunch for free. Thanks to the Southampton         
Holiday Activities and Food programme children and young people aged 4 to 16 can have a go 
at activities such as computing, sports, arts and crafts, dance, drama, adventure clubs,                         
gardening, cookery and much more. Find out more, see what’s happening near you and sign up 
for a free activity on the booking site. 

Free things to do in Southampton 

There are lots of other ways to keep the whole family entertained this summer for free: 

Join in a free summer treasure hunt organised by local artist Will Rosie. He will be inviting local 
residents to hunt down small hand painted tiles he’s named squojis by following clues on social 
media. Simply check out Will Rosie's Facebook and his Instagram accounts to join in the fun. 
Will has previously organised treasure hunts in Lordshill, Millbrook, Sholing, Thornhill and St 
Mary’s, and has created lots of community artwork and mosaics in estates across the city 

Make a splash at the nature play and water park area on Southampton Common which includes 
zip wires and a climbing tower 
 
Visit the Hawthorns Urban Wildlife Centre at Southampton Common to discover more about   
Southampton's abundant wildlife 
 
Soak up some culture at Southampton Art Gallery 
 
Join the city’s free Junior Neighbourhood Warden scheme to get involved in lots of fun                          
community activities, projects and events 
 
Find out about the range of fun, free activities on offer at your local library and sign up to  
the Summer Reading Challenge 
 

It’s not free, but the Tudor House and Garden Summer Fete on Saturday 30 July will only cost  
you £2.50 to enter. The event takes place between 10am and 5pm and will include fun activities  
including face painting, archery and wand making workshops 
 

And finally, don’t forget to enter our competition this month to win a three-month membership at 
a local Active Nation leisure centre, or make use of the 30% discount on all activities at          
Southampton Water Activities Centre during the month of July. 

For more ideas about fun things to do this summer check out Visit Southampton. 

https://www.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/support-education/haf/
https://www.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/support-education/haf/
https://online.succeedin.co.uk/wellbeing-southampton/registration
https://www.facebook.com/allaboutartltd/
https://www.instagram.com/mrmosaicwill/
https://www.southampton.gov.uk/people-places/parks-open-spaces/parks/southampton-common/nature-play-area/
https://www.southampton.gov.uk/people-places/parks-open-spaces/hawthorns/
https://southamptoncityartgallery.com/
https://www.southampton.gov.uk/housing/your-tenancy/tenant-participation/junior-neighbourhood-wardens/
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/join-in
https://tudorhouseandgarden.com/
https://www.southampton.gov.uk/housing/your-tenancy/tenants-link/
https://www.southampton.gov.uk/housing/your-tenancy/tenants-link/
https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/events


Struggling to work and afford childcare? Did you 
know that you may be eligible to receive free         
childcare?  

All children, the term after they turn three, are eligible for 15 
hours per week universal funding during term time at a         
registered childcare provider. 

You could also receive an additional 15 hours which would give you 30 hours of 
free childcare a week during term time. To find out more and check if you’re         
eligible visit our funding for early learning places page. 

If you use fewer than 30 hours per week you may be able to get free childcare for 
52 weeks of the year. Check with your childcare provider to find out if this is 
something they offer. 

If you are not currently working you may still be eligible for help with your          
childcare costs if your partner is working, and you get Incapacity Benefit, Severe 
Disablement Allowance, Carer’s Allowance or contribution-based Employment and 
Support Allowance. 

Childcare funding is also available for some two-years-olds who meet the eligibility 
criteria. Check online to find out more. 

You can find details of Early Years providers on the Southampton Information       
Directory. 

And remember if you would like to find a new or a better job or even set up your 
own business, you can access free support and advice through our weekly work 
clubs that take place in Northam, Bitterne, Weston, Shirley and the city centre, 
where you can get free advice and one to one support from our team of                        
Employment Officers 

Win a family membership at an Active Nation leisure centre 
Together with Active Nation we are giving away a three-month family membership at either The Quays, Bitterne or 
Chamberlayne leisure centres. This means that up to four people can enjoy FREE gym access, swimming and         
classes for three whole months. Fill in our form to enter the prize draw. The closing date is Sunday 31 July 2022. 
Terms and conditions apply. 

30% discount on water activities 
We are also offering tenants and leaseholders a 30% discount on all watersport activities at Southampton Water     
Activities Centre this July.  Have a go at sailing, windsurfing, powerboating or other fun activities on the water.   

Simply call 023 8043 9180 and quote “SWAC30”. 

https://www.gov.uk/30-hours-free-childcare
https://www.gov.uk/30-hours-free-childcare
https://www.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/pre-school/funding-for-early-learning-places/
https://www.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/pre-school/funding-for-early-learning-places/
https://sid.southampton.gov.uk/kb5/southampton/directory/family.page?familychannel=1
https://sid.southampton.gov.uk/kb5/southampton/directory/family.page?familychannel=1
http://access-southampton.co.uk/help-finding-work/#teem
http://access-southampton.co.uk/help-finding-work/#teem
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA3MDEuNjAyMTQ2NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3NjY2NybXBvcnRhbC5zb3V0aGFtcHRvbi5nb3YudWsvc2VydmljZXMvdGVuYW50cy1saW5rLWNvbXBldGl0aW9uP3V0bV9JRD0m
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA3MDEuNjAyMTQ2NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2FjdGl2ZW5hdGlvbi5vcmcudWsvdmVudWVzL3N3YWMvP3V0bV9JRD0mdXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fbmFtZT0mdXRtX3Nv
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA3MDEuNjAyMTQ2NjEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2FjdGl2ZW5hdGlvbi5vcmcudWsvdmVudWVzL3N3YWMvP3V0bV9JRD0mdXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fbmFtZT0mdXRtX3Nv


The Big Green Event! 

Saturday 30 July 
11.00am -3.30pm 
Southampton Guildhall and Guildhall Square 

An action packed free event for all the family! 

Learn how to make smarter, more eco-friendly and sustainable choices. 

At the event, you will find an advice hub, child-friendly activities, shopping, a transport showcase and much 
more. 

Find more information here.  

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA3MDEuNjAyMDg3ODEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3NvdXRoZXJuc3VzdGFpbmFiaWxpdHkuY28udWsvMTE3NTgtMi8_dXRtX0lEPSZ1dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9uYW1lPSZ1








Children and Young People's Child Friendly survey 

Thank you so much to everyone who has helped promote or engage children and young people in our survey 
so far. The survey is still open until 31July so there is still time for us to hear many more voices! 

How can you help? 

 Encourage children and young people to take part in the survey 

 Support children and young people to complete the survey 

 Promote the survey on your social media, newsletters or in your venues. 
You can access the main survey HERE! 

Easy read survey 

We have produced an easy version of the survey for children and young people with Special Educational 
Needs and Disabilities (SEND) and children and young people in early years.  

You can download the paper version or use the online link.  
Online link  
Paper version 
 

Activities 

There are activities available for children and young people that do not wish to take part in the survey - its 
really important to us that we here as many voices as possible in a variety of ways. 

You can access the activities here. 
Children and young people can take part in the activities online or if it is easier you can download paper cop-
ies of each activity.  

Returning paper copies 

If you are unable to transfer the paper copies via the online links you can return completed paper copies by: 

Post - Child Friendly Southampton, Civic Centre, First Floor, West Wing, SO14 7LY  

Email - Scan the completed survey and email as an attachment to child.friendly@southampton.gov.uk. 

Sharing the survey 

We have lots of resources available to make it as easy as possible to share the survey in a variety of ways. 
Please just click the links below to download. 

Poster 
 
Instagram 

Facebook 

Please let us know if there is anything else that would help you get the word out there by emailing us 
at child.friendly@southampton.gov.uk 

 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA3MDYuNjAzNjM2MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5zb3V0aGFtcHRvbi5nb3YudWsvY291bmNpbC1kZW1vY3JhY3kvaGF2ZS15b3VyLXNheS9jaGlsZC1mcmllbmRseS1jaXR5
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA3MDYuNjAzNjM2MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3NvdXRoYW1wdG9uY2l0eWNvdW5jaWwucmVzZWFyY2hmZWVkYmFjay5uZXQvcy5hc3A_az0xNjU2Njg1MzA3NjUmdXRtX0lEPSZ1
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA3MDYuNjAzNjM2MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5zb3V0aGFtcHRvbi5nb3YudWsvbWVkaWEva3BvZnh5YXkvY2hpbGQtZnJpZW5kbHktY2l0eS1zdXJ2ZXlfZWFzeXJlYWR2
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA3MDYuNjAzNjM2MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5zb3V0aGFtcHRvbi5nb3YudWsvY291bmNpbC1kZW1vY3JhY3kvaGF2ZS15b3VyLXNheS9jaGlsZC1mcmllbmRseS1jaXR5
mailto:child.friendly@southampton.gov.uk?subject=Child%20Friendly%20City%20Survey%20-%20Paper%20copy
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA3MDYuNjAzNjM2MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2NvbnRlbnQuZ292ZGVsaXZlcnkuY29tL2F0dGFjaG1lbnRzL1VLU09VVEhBTVBUT04vMjAyMi8wNy8wNi9maWxlX2F0dGFjaG1l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA3MDYuNjAzNjM2MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2NvbnRlbnQuZ292ZGVsaXZlcnkuY29tL2F0dGFjaG1lbnRzL1VLU09VVEhBTVBUT04vMjAyMi8wNy8wNi9maWxlX2F0dGFjaG1l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA3MDYuNjAzNjM2MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2NvbnRlbnQuZ292ZGVsaXZlcnkuY29tL2F0dGFjaG1lbnRzL1VLU09VVEhBTVBUT04vMjAyMi8wNy8wNi9maWxlX2F0dGFjaG1l
mailto:child.friendly@southampton.gov.uk











